RIVERSIDE MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MEETING

Meeting held on Tuesday 13th December 2011 at 10.00am at the Surgery.

Present at meeting:

Anita Fisher

Practice Manager





Joe Ivory

Admin Apprentice





Ian Instone

Patient





Keith Close

Patient





Mr Mannaf

Patient





Michael Potts
Patient





Alan Pickles

Patient





Alan Plaice

Patient





Ian Mackie

Patient





Mary Mackie

Patient




Meeting chaired by Ian Instone
Apologies for absence:  
John Shepherd, Carol Pickles and Margaret Allison
The meeting was opened by our Practice Manager, Anita Fisher
Matters Arising from last minutes: 
a) The group discussed the letter from the PCT regarding QOF points.  Anita plans to obtain a copy of letter from the PCT for the group to see at the next meeting.  

b) Self check In: Anita asked the group how they felt the self check in process was going.  Mr Plaice felt he preferred to still speak to the staff at reception whilst other members of the group felt the system was working well and freed up space at reception for other queries.  It was decided on the whole that things were going well and it was the patients choice if they used the self check-in or not.
c) Patient group information is to be added to the TV in reception.  Ian Instone has done a PowerPoint presentation at Dr Soni’s request, this will inform other patients about the group and what it does.  Dr Soni and Anita are to have a look at this on Dr Soni’s return from holiday.
d) Future Fundraising - Mr Shepherd has arranged for a stall at North Tees Hospital on Thursday 1st March 2012.  Anita is to arrange the Easter raffle. Mr Mannaf has spoken to Teesside Taxis; they may be interested in making a donation towards funds if the surgery either displays a post or has some information on the television advertising their services.  Further suggestions to be discussed next meeting.

There were no further matters arising from the last meeting, the minutes were proposed as a true record by Mick Potts and seconded by Allan Plaice.
Practice Update: 
a)      The new computer system is now fully working; all staff are working well on the system and are happy with the training received.
b)  Phlebotomy Services: Anita has received emails that implied the commissioning group are possibly going to increase our Phlebotomy services up to 25hrs; this would also include patients from Alma Medical Centre; as it’s early stages yet there is a possibility this service could be commissioned at Alma Medical Centre, Brenda will still be providing the services she does at present. 
Future Speakers: Suggestions for speakers were as follows:
George Hardwick Foundation

Gareth Neil – North Tees Hospital

P.C.T. Commissioning
Mrs Mackie suggested a governor from the foundation trust and Anita to contact Victoria Laing Practice Manager regarding speaker from commissioning the CCG.

AOB:

a) Ian Instone has looked into charity status for the group, however we need proof of £5.000 annual income before we can register.
b) Allan Plaice brought up the yellow line parking issue once again, after much discussion a vote was taken and Keith is to write to his MP to see what can be done.
c) Mrs Mackie brought in a copy of Osteoporosis news in which there was an article about Osteoporosis being included into the new GP contract.  Anita explained that the doctors were aware of this and would possibly be introduced within next years QOF

d) The group wished to thank the doctors for the Christmas lunch at the Talpore.  The consensus was the Talpore seemed an ideal place for next years meeting.

e) Ian and Mary attended Public Core Group Meeting on Wednesday 11th January 2012.  Mary informed the mtg of our Practices PPG attempts to encourage/co-operate PPG wise within Stockton GP Practices.  Group Vice-Chair Shirley informed all that she was also the Stockton Commissioning Group patient representative at LINk.  She spoke directly and well and contributed positively to the overall agenda items on the night.  They felt she was someone we ought to consider making common PPG cause with.
  There being no further business the meeting closed at 11:05am

  Accepting Minutes as a True Recording:- 
Proposed by………………..  Seconded by: ……………………………
Signature:……………..……   Signature: ……………………….………
Next PPG meeting – Tuesday 17th January 2012 at 10.30 a.m.`
